
February 11, 2025 

 

The Winnebago County Board of Supervisors met in session at 9:00 A.M. 

February 11, 2025 adjourned from February 4, 2025. 

Present:  Supervisors Durby and Jensvold 

Absent:  Supervisor Smith 

 On a motion by Durby and seconded by Jensvold the Supervisors moved to 
approve the minutes for the February 4, 2025 Board Meeting and approve the agenda 
for February 11, 2025.  All voted aye.  Motion carried. 
 
 Brian Huinker, Assured Partners discussed health insurance.  On a motion by 
Durby and seconded by Jensvold the Supervisors moved to approve the move to the 
ISAC group policy with the partial self-fund staying the same.  All voted aye.  Motion 
carried. 
 
 Kris Oswald, Drainage Clerk discussed drainage matters including DD 3 Lat 4.  
Oswald and Ethan Schutter, Maintenance Superintendent felt the matter had been fixed.  
Schutter will check into this further. 
 

Ethan Schutter, Maintenance Superintendent discussed Secondary Road matters 

including easements for Rice Lake and maintaining gravel roads today with snow. 

Supervisors discussed Mount Valley fire, there were no more hot spots as far as 

anyone could see. 

On a motion by Durby and seconded by Jensvold the Supervisors moved to 

approve payroll claims.  All voted aye.  Motion carried.  

The Supervisors discussed budgets.   

The session was adjourned until 9:00 A.M. February 18, 2025. 

 
__________________________ 
Bill Jensvold, Vice-Chairperson 

Attest:  _________________________ 
 Karla Weiss, County Auditor 
 


